CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
Minutes
September 25, 2009
Members present:
Nancy Baker, Lenda Black, Bill Briare, Lynda Graf, (Recorder), Scott Giltz, Alice Goldstein (Chair),  Sandy Grossmann, Kurt Lewandowski, Wes Locke, Kathryn Long, Elizabeth Lundy, Terry Mackey, Jim Martineau, Lilly Mayer, David Miller,  David Mount,  Dianna Shepherd, Shelly Tracy, Jessica Walter,  Bill Waters
Members Absent:

Diane Drebin, Lori Eckhout, Dena Gillenwater, Tara Sprehe
Guest Attendees:

Sharon Parker (Business), Judy Redder (Curriculum-Reporting), Len Eaton (Computer Science)
MINUTES

Action:
Minutes from the June 5th meeting were approved.    

All approved and draft minutes from meetings are posted on the Curriculum Committee website:  

http://www2.clackamas.edu/committees/cc/
CONSENT CALENDAR ITEMS
Unless there is objection from the committee, the following consent calendar items are approved as presented.  Items needing further discussion 
may be pulled and brought back as an agenda item at another meeting. 

None at this meeting
DISCUSSION TOPICS
1. OUTLINES and ARCHIVING of OLDER OUTLINES — Alice Goldstein



Discussion opened with the question: what do departments do with older outlines? Are departments just saving 


most current version or do they archive older version?  Elizabeth shared legally we are to keep an outline for 5 


years once it is superseded.   Humanitarily, we can keep it longer than that.  An example of why we might keep 


outlines longer is there are 4-year institutions who call CCC asking for an outline from previous years to help 


them evaluate a student’s transcript.  It was also noted departments need to be sure they also send electronic 


copies of their outlines to their division office.  The divisions post all their outlines to a shared drive that is also 


accessed by the Curriculum Office.  Most departments reporting out said they are saving past outlines 


electronically year by year.
2. CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP – Alice Goldstein


Alice asked committee members if they felt we needed to expand our committee membership.  Are there some 


areas they feel are not being represented?   Should our committee members represent smaller groups than 



representations?  Committee representation is not consistent.  Distance Learning, Computer Science, and 


Education departments were areas mentioned that the committee felt might need to be added to the committee 



membership at this time.
Action:
The Committee members currently representing the areas of Distance Learning, Computer Science, and 



Education will ask their Dean if the division feels additional representation is needed.  If they desire to 



have representation for any/all of those areas, contact Alice.
3. CURRICULUM COMMITTEE VICE CHAIR – Alice Goldstein


Still looking for someone who would be interested in filling this committee need..

4. COLLEGE LEVEL COURSE — Elizabeth Lundy

The following definition can be found in CCWD’s (Department of Community Colleges and Workforce Investment) Community College Handbook and Oregon’s State’s OAR’s
:

COLLEGIATE LEVEL


The phrase “collegiate level work” is important in the curriculum development and course approval process.  Courses must be 


collegiate level if used to fulfill a requirement in an associate degree, Associate of Applied Science, option, or certificate of 


completion program.  Collegiate level is a term that denotes more than merely college/university transfer courses.  Collegiate 

level also includes career technical education coursework and other courses that exceed basic skills, workplace readiness, and 

fundamental technical skills.  Collegiate level work provides skills and information beyond what is normally gained before or 

during the secondary school level.  Collegiate level work is characterized by analysis, synthesis, and applications in which 

students demonstrate an integration of skills and critical thinking.  OAR 589-006-0050 (12).

Collegiate level should not be confused with the term “college transfer.”  Two different items.  Much discussion at state level to clarify how Basic Skills Levels and Collegiate Levels work together.  Basic Skills level is beyond secondary school level for reasons including the application of them in the workplace and because of being a level respective of adulthood.  It also involves critical thinking, analysis, problem solving.  If a course is approved to a career technical degree, it is considered a collegiate level course.  These courses aren’t approved as stand alone courses but rather as a program of study.  The State looks at the whole packaging, not just one course in it.  When a course is a LDC course (Lower Division Transfer), it is looked at much more closely due to the AAOT, ASOT, and Related Instruction.
How does this all impact the committee?  Curriculum Committee needs to look at regulations and rules, which include ensuring courses will be taught at a college level.  Question was asked should something be added to the New Course Approval form that shows how it addresses rules and regulations.  It was clarified that isn’t needed at this time, our Mapping Chart document covers that for us through the General Education outcomes.  A course that is mapped means that it is college level.

5. COMPUTER LITERACY SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT OUT — Len Eaton


Len did a review of the Computer Literacy Subcommittee’s charge and past year’s work.  If you recall, last spring 

the Curriculum Committee 
asked us (the Computer Literacy committee) to report back on the following 

questions:
a. What are AGS students actually doing regarding computer literacy?

b. What are other community colleges doing?

c. What are 4-year institutions requiring?

Len reported that of the colleges he checked, none had an exam like we do.  Mt Hood CC has a 1 credit course for their students.  Committee discussed whether we should require our students to know more…should they be computer proficient or is computer literate ok?  Another factor in this discussion is that the AAOT is changing for 2010-11.  Colleges will not be able to add their own requirements to the degree.  It will be used as it is designed.  There will be an information literacy component in the AAOT.   Will not need to be a separate course but embedded throughout our courses, for example, into our writing requirements.  
Further questions asked:  
1. is our faculty using their class time to teach computer basics?

2. should we put a computer proficiency statement for students in our schedule (an example of such a statement was found in PCC’s catalog.)?
Action:
The Committee would like to see the subcommittee add a computer proficiency statement and 



information (like a 6 bullet check list) that could give a student a quick analysis for them to see if they 



are computer proficient in our next catalog with the end result of it appearing in the printed catalog.  If 



any committee member would like to join in this effort, contact Len Eaton.   
6. FOREIGN LANGUAGE 4-YR COLLEGE REQUIREMENT — David Miller
Many 4-year colleges require the student to have, prior to even being admitted into their 4-year college, either two years of high school foreign language or two terms of college foreign language.  Could that notation be added to our catalog somewhere?  This requirement is for 1997 graduates or later.
Action:
The committee drafted the following language for the catalog subcommittee to place on the catalog transfer page:  “Many 4-year colleges may require a foreign language admission requirement and/or a foreign language graduation requirement.  See an advisor for more information.”
Action:
Elizabeth will check about the AAOT in regards to this requirement.



Lenda will take the draft language back to the catalog subcommittee for the 2010-11 catalog.
DISCUSSION TOPICS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS:

1. Overview and Discussion of articulation

2. Outcome Mapping Documents:  Role of the Committee in verifying—Bill Briare

3. Can a 1 credit course completely satisfy a learning outcome?

4. Criteria for evaluating tuition-based classes vs. fee-based CEU classes

5. Change Program form/process discussion—Alice Goldstein
a. Do we need a form?

b. If so, what should it consist of?

6. What level/type of scrutiny of outlines should happen at meeting?

a. How, when, and where should clerical errors and typos be addressed?

	Next Meeting:   October 9,  2009,  7:30-9am, CC 127
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